
Live Well, Be Well

A program and research study to reduce risk in persons at high risk of type 2 diabetes
Goal: Provide a model program to reduce disparities in diabetes risk that can be offered in community settings such as public health departments
Based on a long-standing community collaboration between University of California, San Francisco (UCSF) and the City of Berkeley Division of Public Health (BPHD), Anita Stewart, Ph.D. (PI), Alka Kanaya, M.D. (co-PI), and Kate Clayton, MPH (PI of BPHD contract) have a grant from NIH entitled “Physical activity and diet to reduce disparities in diabetes risk.”  The objective of this project (Live Well, Be Well) is to design and test the effectiveness of a lifestyle diabetes prevention program that is practical enough to be offered by existing public health departments, yet effective in reducing risk of diabetes.  Public health departments already reach vulnerable population groups through established links with local communities; therefore by augmenting what they do with this translational project combines the strengths of academia and public health. Further, by integrating the program components into existing infrastructure enhance the likelihood of sustainability and cost effectiveness for BPHD’s chronic disease primary prevention activities. 
The free program is provided by BPHD and focuses on increasing physical activity, decreasing weight, and improving diet.  The 6-month program will be evaluated by UCSF using a randomized controlled design in which participants (N=300) will be randomly assigned to receive the program immediately or after waiting 1 year.  The primary outcome of the study is fasting plasma glucose; secondary outcomes are other diabetes risk factor.  
The program and study is being offered in community-based settings to lower income, primarily minority adults aged 40+ who have a high fasting glucose level, determined by a free simple fingerstick screening test.  The program provides a “Get Ready, Get Set” kickoff session, one personal planning session, and ongoing telephone-based counseling, as well as an opportunity to participate in several group meetings. The in-person components of the program will be provided at the same community locations where screening was performed; the telephone counseling portion is done from the BPHD offices.  
We have several ways to identify persons at high risk.  For example, BPHD staff conducts outreach and education on risk of diabetes in the community at large, and have persons complete a Diabetes Risk Appraisal (DRA).  Those who are at risk can provide their name and phone number to be contacted by UCSF staff for further information.  A telephone screening is then done, in which the program and study are explained and questions answered. Those who are interested and eligible can attend a free diabetes screening event, held at convenient, local community sites.  At this screening event, those who are found to have high fasting glucose levels are invited to join the free program and study.  Those joining will be randomized to receive the program immediately or after one year.  At any point in this process, those who are not eligible will be referred to BPHD for other health promotion programs.  
Contact: Anita.Stewart@ucsf.edu 
Copyright © 2009 The Regents of the University of California, all rights reserved 
See https://livewellbewell.ucsf.edu for complete citation


